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MEMORANDUM OF OPPOSITION 

Assembly Bill 3527 (Assemblymember Bronson)/ Senate Bill 3412 (Senator Ramos)  

AN ACT TO AMEND THE LABOR LAW, IN RELATION TO REGULATING THE 

TEMPERATURE OF ALL INDOOR AND OUTDOOR WORKSITES 

Date: 5/13/2025 
 

 

New York Farm Bureau, the state’s largest agricultural advocacy organization, respectfully requests 

your opposition to the above referenced legislation. This legislation seeks to regulate certain 

temperatures in outdoor work areas by setting impractical standards for agricultural settings.  

 

Food production must take place on a daily basis, and farmers, and their employees work outside in 

all types of weather throughout the year. In fact, during times of extreme temperatures, farmers 

consistently ratchet back employee exposure to elements to protect worker safety. In all cases, no 

matter what the weather, farmers provide drinking water as a course of doing business. The heat 

thresholds put forward in the legislation are simply unrealistic based solely on temperature alone. In 

many cases, in New York, 80-degree weather is simply seen as a nice summer day and great 

working conditions. This legislation fails to take into consideration other weather conditions, like 

humidity, cloud cover, or windchill that can dramatically impact worker comfort. More data is 

definitely needed to justify these thresholds.  

 

We recognize that this legislation is primarily directed at warehouse workers and delivery drivers, 

especially in New York City. We respectfully request that the sponsors exempt agriculture from this 

legislation or at the very least, amend the bill to increase and decrease temperature thresholds or 

recognize humidity, windchill, and exposure to the sun as a more realistic safety measure for farm 

operations. 

 

We have concerns about the required health monitoring and recordkeeping requirements in the 

legislation.  Farmers, like construction managers and landscapers are not health care professionals. 

While of course, farmers can check in with workers on an informal basis, which they already do, this 

legislation requires a higher standard of health care knowledge than should be expected of business 

owners. 

 

It is also completely unclear on how the mandated temperature-required paid breaks co-exist with 

the statutorily required breaks for hourly employees.  Are all breaks mandated or can a break for 

hourly workers take the place of a heat-related break?  Another pivotal question is how workers that 
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work piece-rate would be compensated for a heat-related break, since there would be actually 

picking produce or vegetables during that time.  

 

It must be mentioned that many agricultural workers come from very weather countries, via the 

federal H2A program, such as Mexico and Jamaica and working and would feel very comfortable 

working in New York in the summertime.  If not, we also call the sponsors’ attention to OSHA’s 

Heat Adjustment Guidance for workers in their first few weeks in a new job.  This 20 percent rule 

allows workers to acclimate to temperatures by working 20 percent of a full day their first day and 

then working 20 percent more each shift until they are ready to work a full workday. Farmers in 

New York State employ this guidance across commodities. https://www.osha.gov/heat-

exposure/protecting-new-workers.  

 

For these reasons, New York Farm Bureau respectfully requests your opposition to this legislation. 
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